
 

 

Civic Centre cnr Baylis & Morrow sts 
Wagga Wagga NSW 2650 (PO Box 20) 

P 1300 292 442 
E council@wagga.nsw.gov.au 

wagga.nsw.gov.au 
 

12 October 2021 

Re: Dunns Road upgrade works 

Wagga Wagga City Council is undertaking an $8.3 million project to upgrade and bitumen seal 
the full length of Dunns Road including intersection upgrades at the Olympic Highway and 
Holbrook Road.  

Procurement of major drainage pipes has occurred with delivery expected in December 2022.  In 
the meantime, preliminary works are underway and include relocating communication services, 
tree pruning and renewal of some minor transverse drainage pipes along the unsealed segment 
of the road. 

The replacement of the minor transverse drainage work will be carried out between 7am and 
5pm, from Wednesday 13 to Friday October 15, 2021, weather permitting.  Dunns Road will be 
reduced to one lane during these times with traffic control in place to manage traffic flow. 

The major construction work is planned to commence during January 2022. The work will be 
carried out in three stages: 

• Stage 1 – Upgrade to the unsealed section of Dunns Road to a continuous bitumen 
sealed road 

• Stage 2 – Upgrade the Olympic Highway / Dunns Road intersection to include a dedicated 
right turn lane 

• Stage 3 – Construction of a roundabout at the Dunns Road / Holbrook Road / Lloyd Road 
intersection 

Stage 1 of the works will be undertaken utilising in-house Council resources.  Stage 2 and 3 
works will be undertaken by contractors following completion of Stage 1.  

During the Stage 1 major construction work, Dunns Road will be closed to through traffic to 
ensure the safety of members of the public and allow the works to be undertaken as efficiently 
and effectively as possible. Further notification concerning road closures will be provided at least 
2 weeks in advance of the commencement of the major works. 

This project is funded by the Australian Federal Government and Wagga Wagga City Council.  

We apologise for any inconvenience this work may cause and appreciate your patience whilst we 
undertake these essential works. 

Yours sincerely 

 
Warren Faulkner 
Director Infrastructure Services 


